MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 14TH DECEMBER 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Monday 14th December 2009 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Elaine Hadley (In the Chair)
Councillor Vaughn Hughes 
Councillor Sally Jupp
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council





Assistant Clerk to the Council




Environmental Officer





Administrative Assistant

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor James Plastow





Councillor Roger Plastow

Councillor John Ridley

Deidre Speed (Choral Society)
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson

Councillor William Parry

2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor R. Plastow declared a personal interest in item 12.

Councillor V. Hughes declared a prejudicial interest in item 12 as a member of the Choral Society.

3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. S. Jupp, seconded by Cllr. V. Hughes that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Monday 9th November 2009 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. V. Hughes, seconded by Cllr. E.J. Hadley that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Thursday 19th November 2009 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

None received.
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5. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL  
The Clerk gave the following report with the meetings agenda:
GAINSBOROUGH TOWN CENTRE PUBLIC REALM UPDATE

I can inform Councillors that North Midland Construction has been appointed to undertake the scheme and work will commence on site early in the New Year 2010. The scheme will begin with the Market Place, Silver Street, followed by Lord Street. The works will then extend to Market Street and Church Street, subject to funding.

Please find enclosed a flyer with further information and contact details. This will be circulated to local businesses in the project area and copies will be made available for the public in the West Lindsey Reception area and website.

Further information will be published in the local media and on the West Lindsey District Council web pages as the scheme progresses.
The Clerk informed the Council after attending a Growth Point Board Meeting held on 14th December that Government funding will be cut from £900,000.00 to £500,000.00. He also mentioned there is a possibility of purchasing Lea Road Station for refurbishments. Plans were also in progress to conduct an employment survey in Gainsborough. The Clerk said that minutes of this meeting will be circulated once he received them. 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.

7. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
None received.

8 RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN NOVEMBER

Allotments Sub-Committee

RECOMMENDATION TO MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson to set the 2011/2012 allotment rent at £15 and £30.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr V. Hughes, seconded by Cllr E.J Hadley that the allotment rent for 2011/2012 be set at £15 and £30.

The Clerk proposed that the Council go on to agenda item 12 in order for Deidre Speed to present her appeal for support for the Choral Society, and return later to agenda items where Stranding Order 9.15 applied.

12. APPEAL REQUESTS
Cllr T. Davies and Cllr D. Dobbie arrived late to the meeting at 7:06pm.

25
The following was given out at the meeting by Deirdre Speed from the Choral Society:

A series of events are planned to celebrate this milestone anniversary:

Sept 2010:

Vocal training day with the emphasis on technique and improvement, not note-bashing. Culmination of a series of workshops aimed at people who currently do not sing and at improving the abilities of our members.

Grant application made to BBC Choral Ambition fund for part of the cost of the entire project. (£2500)

Shortfall: circa £1500

Oct 2010:

Contribution to Gainsborough Octoberfest. Provision of a “bought-in” concert.

This will be self-financing.

2nd Nov 2010:

This date is the anniversary of the first ever concert given by the Society. We plan to hold a dinner with entertainment for our members and supporters, probably at the Weston Rooms.

This will be self-financing.

Nov 2010:

Date to be confirmed. Performance of Handel’s Messiah, the work that led to the formation of the Society in 1860. This is an expensive work to perform, requiring 4 soloists. We anticipate that the additional costs involved will lead to an increased loss on the evening amounting to some £1,000.00.

Dec 2010:

Date to be confirmed. Christmas concert.

12th Dec 2010:

Contribution to Town Council’s Carols at Richmond Park.

Spring 2011:

Depending on what is available, we plan a coach trip to a suitable concert in London, Nottingham, Sheffield or Leeds.

This will be self-financing.

March 2011:

Date to be confirmed. Spring concert.

I would ask that the Town Council please consider a grant to the Society to make up the shortfall on either the singing workshops (£1,500.00) or the November concert (£1,000.00) in recognition of the contribution made by the Society to the social fabric of the town.
In addition, perhaps thought could be given to:

· Making the November concert a civic event and supporting us further by the purchase of concert tickets.

· Gainsborough Choral Society being considered for nomination as a Mayor’s Charity at some point in the future. (Charity number: 702607).

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr S. Jupp, seconded by Cllr E.J Hadley that the Council support Handel’s Messiah for £1,000.00.

Deirdre Speed left the meeting at 7:15pm.
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Fairtrade

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr E.J Hadley, seconded by Cllr T. Davies that £200.00 be given to Fairtrade.

Lincolnshire Army Cadet Force

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr S. Jupp that the shield Cllr T. Davies already purchased be donated to the Cadet Force at no cost to the Council.

Lincolnshire Playing Fields Association
It was decided that Playing Fields would not be granted their appeal under S137, because the money would not stay in Gainsborough.
Pilgrim Fathers

It was decided that Pilgrim Fathers would not receive any money for their appeal under S137, as the money would not be used in Gainsborough.

GAPA

RECOMMENDATION TO FULL COUNCIL COMMITTEE MEETING on proposal by Cllr E.J Hadley, seconded by Cllr T. Davies that GAPA’s appeal be considered.

13. FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR NOVEMBER
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr V. Hughes that the bank reconciliation and monthly statement of income and expenditure be approved and signed by the Chairman.

14. ENERGY SAVING LIGHT BULBS

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr V. Hughes that the Town Council change to energy saving light bulbs where possible.

15. DECEASED ONLINE

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr S. Jupp, seconded by Cllr V. Hughes that the Town Council sign up to Deceased Online, after Cllr T. Davies informed the Council that joining would now be free.
Cllr J. Plastow left the meeting at 7:41pm
The Clerk advised that the Council could now return to agenda 10, 11, 16 and 17 where Standing Order 9.15 applies.
23
10. QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR

Cllr D. Dobbie’s question referred from December’s Full Council meeting. Item was discussed and resolved.

In response to Cllr P. Key’s question (previously circulated), the Environmental Officer read out the statement below. Please see attached corresponding letters and images.
FIRSTLY MAY I POINT OUT I BELIEVE THE MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC IS REFERING TO HOUSES THAT ARE ADJACENT TO THE CEMETERY, THESE ARE INDEED LOCATED ON DUNHOLME ROAD. (SEE  PHOTO 1)

COUNCILLOR KEY IS CORRECT THAT ONE HOUSE HAS A GATE THAT WOULD LEAD INTO THE CEMETERY IF IT WAS OPENED , UPON CLOSER INSPECTION COUNCILLOR KEY WOULD HAVE NOTICED IT IS ACTUALLY LOCKED AND CHAINED, AS WELL AS HAVING A SPIKED TOP TO DETER UNWANTED VISITORS. (SEE PHOTO 3)

YES HE IS CORRECT THAT THE GATEWAY HAS BEEN CREATED FROM THE ORIGINAL FENCE, ALONG WITH NUMEROUS OTHERS MIGHT I HAD. (SEE PHOTO 2-4).YOU MAY RECALL THAT PREVIOUSLY WLDC HAD NOT ENFORCED ANY ACTION ABOUT THESE ACCESS POINTS AND THAT I ACTUALLY INSTIGATED SEVERAL MEASURES TO REDUCE THE NUMBER OF PEOPLE WHO WERE USING THE CEMETERY AS A GLORIFIED DOG WALK. (OWNERS CAUGHT RED HANDED TRAINING DOGS) AND A SHORTCUT TO TESCO! SEE LETTER DATED FEB 08 ATTACHED.

AS YOU MAY ALSO BE AWARE THERE ARE SEVERAL ENTRY POINTS BACKING ONTO THE CREMATED PLOTS LEADING FROM THE ADJACENT FIELD , THESE HAVE BEEN CREATED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC AND DOG WALKERS ALIKE AS A SHORTCUT THROUGH THE CEMETERY GROUNDS. THESE ACCESS POINTS ARE SLOWLY BEEN SHORED UP  HOWEVER IT SEEMS SOME PEOPLE DO NOT APPROVE AS SEVERAL TREES AND SHRUBS HAVE BEEN TRAMPLED ON . I CAN ALSO REASSURE COUNCIL THAT DOGS ARE NOT COMING THROUGH THE GATE IDENTIFIED BY THE MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC, INDEED THE OWNERS OF THE PROPERTY DO NOT OWN A DOG!

FYI: OWNERS PREVIOUSLY USED THERE SO CALLED GATES AS ACCESS TO CUT AND COLLECT HEDGE TRIMMINGS. THEY WERE INFORMED OF OUR INTENTIONS TO TRY AND SECURE THE CEMETERY OVER 20 MONTHS AGO.

I TRUST THIS ANSWERS YOUR QUESTIONS, HOPEFULLY WITH THE NEW PINGLE HILL PATHWAY , AND THE SHORING UP OF INSECURE BOUNDARIES, WE WILL BE ABLE TO MAKE MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC FEEL SAFE AND SECURE WHILST THEY ARE ON THE CEMETERY SITE.
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11. NOTICE OF MOTIONS
Item was discussed and resolved.
16. GARAGE RENTS 2011

Item was discussed and resolved.
17. 2010/2011 PRECEPT
Item was discussed and resolved.

Meeting ended at 8:22pm

Chairman
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